# Minutes of the Clarke County Electoral Board Wednesday, November 4, 2020 BCCGB 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Conference Room

The meeting was called to order at 10:17 by Chairman De Haven.

Members Present: Don De Haven, Chairman; Randy Sprouse, Vice Chairman; Carol Westervelt, Secretary; and Barbara Bosserman, Director of Elections/General Registrar.

The purpose of the meeting was to perform the canvass of the November 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2020 General Election.

## Canvass of November 3, 2020 General Election:

The canvass began with the Central Absentee Precinct and continued through all precincts. The election results were accurately reported by the chief officers on election night. The only problems were a few missing signatures. Barbara will contact the officers to have them come to the office to sign the forms.

Central Absentee: Canvass results included Early Voting and Vote by Mail ballots received by 7pm election night. Ballots returned after election day and before noon on 11/6 will be canvassed on November 6. 2020.

#### **Provisional Ballot Meeting:**

22 provisional ballots were cast at the precincts and early voting:

Early Voting: 4 302 Pine Grove 4
101 Russell: 3 401 White Post: 4
201 Berryville: 1 501 0Buckmarsh: 5
301 Millwood: 0 502 Blue Ridge: 1

- 14 Provisional Ballots for absentee ballot not received were cast.
- 8 Provisional Ballots for non-registered voters were not cast.

### Meeting Recessed until 3:30 p.m. on Friday, November 6, 2020:

To comply with § 24.2-709 (B) of the Code of Virginia, the meeting was recessed to allow for any absentee ballots returned to the general registrar after the closing of the polls on election day but before noon on the third day after the election and postmarked on or before the date of the election to be considered.

## Friday, November 6, 2020:

The meeting was reconvened at 3:40 on Friday, November 6, 2020 by Vice Chairman Randy Sprouse. Members Present: Don De Haven, Chairman, Randy Sprouse, Vice Chairman, Carol Westervelt, Secretary, and Barbara Bosserman, Director of Elections/General Registrar.

Central Absentee 'post election' results were canvassed and certified:

13 ballots were received and counted.

The November 3, 2020 Abstracts of Votes were prepared and signed. Abstracts will be distributed by the Director of Elections/General Registrar as required by Code.

There was much discussion about how to thank our election officials for all there hard word. Due to the COVID19 restrictions on social gatherings, it was decided not to attempt a post election dinner.

The next meeting will be February 2, 2021, at 10:00, unless called for another reason.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00.

Annound Fold of a data

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Westervelt Secretary

Approved: 123 4, 302 /	(date)
Donald E. De Haven, Chair:	
H. Randy Sprouse, Vice Chair:	HRA
Carol S. Westervelt. Secretary:	Loud & Stockenwell